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From the Desk of Fr. Bryan November 4, 2018
The month of November is traditionally devoted to praying for the Holy Souls in Purgatory.

A brief explanation of Purgatory: while we are here on earth, we tend to sin (a.k.a. rebel) against
the Lord God. These sins have consequences: they prevent us from seeing God clearly, they attach
us to earthly pleasures, they darken our intellects...many consequences. Of course, we can go to
Confession - we need to go to Confession - for the forgiveness of our sins, especially for any deadly/
mortal sins we commit. This reconciliation with the Lord God helps to set us on the way toward
Heaven, but the effects of our sins remain. We still need to be purified of our earthly attachments
before we can enter into Eternal Life with God. After all, the Book of Revelation says that "nothing
unclean shall enter" Heaven (Rev. 21:27). St. Paul refers to it as a testing by fire (1 Cor 3:15), where
all of our works will be tested by fire. The things that are precious to God will remain and the sinful
effects will be burned away, just as gold or silver would remain and the dirt would be burned away
in a fire. Being in Purgatory hurts like Hell, since that soul is being purified by fire (not a fun
experience!), but there remains a sweet taste, since that soul knows Heaven is on the horizon.
Somehow, our prayers can help the souls in Purgatory be purified faster, helping them escape the
fire sooner and enter into the sweet Life of Heaven, bathed in God's radiant light. Mmm... What a
beautiful gift to help our beloved dead enter into Paradise! So often we just assume our beloved dead
go straight to Heaven, while it's more likely that they first need to suffer the purification of Purgatory
for a while. Let's make sure to pray for our beloved dead this month, either through fasting or Masses
or some form of self-denial, asking the Lord to bring them Home quickly. Then they will see our
charity toward them and happily pray for us. Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual
light shine upon them. May their souls, and the souls of all the faithful departed, rest in peace!

We have some truly great feast days this month, a couple of important ones have already
occurred. All Saints' Day (1st) was a Holy Day of Obligation, so hopefully you attended Mass to
rejoice in the saints who already reside with God for eternity. All Souls' Day (2nd) was the very
next day, which is the prime day the Church sets aside to pray for all of the souls in Purgatory,
especially for those who have no one to pray for them. The last Sunday of this month is the
Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe (25th). It's the final Sunday of Ordinary
Time, and it's the day we all renew our commitment to living under the Kingship of Jesus Christ.
We also have some great saints to inspire us this month: an apostle in St. Andrew (30th); a couple
great popes in Leo the Great (10th) and Clement I (23rd); some very holy martyrs in Cecilia (22nd),
Josaphat (12th), Andrew Dung-Lac and Companions (24th), and Miguel Agustin Pro (23rd); a
foundress of a religious order in the United States in Frances Xavier Cabrini (13th); a couple of
excellent bishops in Charles Borromeo (4th) and Albert the Great (15th); a princess who married
and later became a religious sister in Elizabeth of Hungary. There are more still, but there is only
so much room on the front of this bulletin! It's truly a blessed month to cherish the grace of God,
which has raised up so many great saints throughout the history of the Church. We continue to
rejoice in his glory, even as we pray and fast for the benefit of those who are being purified after
death.
May the Lord give you his peace!
-Fr. Bryan



Monday, Nov 5
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Sarah Glen

Tuesday, Nov 6
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Emily Bartosh

Wednesday, Nov 7
8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Mariah Dixon

Thursday, Nov 8
7:00 AM Mass: +Ann & Bob Schmickle

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Special Intentions for
VernaMae Lehmann

10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, Nov 9

8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don

Saturday, Nov 10
5:30 PM Mass: +Michael McNamara

Sunday, Nov 11
7:30 AM Mass: +Tim Yerbich
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Julie Hommerding
6:30 PM Mass: +Janette Goettl

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of November 5-11

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Please see the November monthly calendar of events inside
this bulletin.

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Joe Krotzer and
Jessica Caouette, who celebrated the Sacrament of
Marriage at St. Philip’s on October 27.

DAILY READINGS
For November 5-11

Monday, Nov 5
● Phil 2:1-4
● Ps 131:1-3
● Lk 14:12-14
Tuesday, Nov 6
● Phil 2:5-11
● Ps 22:26-32
● Lk 14:15-24
Wednesday, Nov 7
● Phil 2:12-18
● Ps 27:1,4,13-14
● Lk 14:25-33
Thursday, Nov 8
● Phil 3:3-8a
● Ps 105:2-7
● Lk 15:1-10

Friday, Nov 9
● Ez 47:1-2,8-9,12
● Ps 46:2-3,5-6,8-9
● 1 Cor 3:9c-11,16-17
● Jn 2:13-22
Saturday, Nov 10
● Phil 4:10-19
● Ps 112:1-2,5-6,8-9
● Lk 16:9-15
Sunday, Nov 11
● 1 Kgs 17:10-16
● Ps 146:7-10
● Heb 9:24-28
● Mk 12:38-44

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on December 2. Please call the
Parish Office, 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Brent Hadrava. May he find rest and peace and
may his family find comfort in God’s love.

PARISH LIFE
Parish Meetings Scheduled
Watch your mailboxes for St. Philip’s 2017-18 Annual Re-
port. The report provides a profile of activities and financial
information. Parish meetings are scheduled for Thursday,
Nov 15 at 6:30 PM (in the Church) and Sunday, Nov 18 at
10 AM and noon (Social Hall) to discuss future plans for our
Catholic Community.

Join us to celebrate the lives of loved ones who
have gone before us in faith, and to rejoice in our

hope that we will see them again in heaven.

Mass of Remembrance and Hope
Tuesday, November 13, 2018 at 6:30 PM

Light refreshments in the Social Hall following Mass.

At your earliest convenience, but not later than
November 13, bring a framed photo of your
loved one to the Parish Office. We will
put it on display in the church until the
conclusion of the Remembrance
Mass. All are invited.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #18         $13,536.09
(Weekend of 10/28/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $348,331.50 ~ Current: $343,551.21

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Oct 27 5:30 p.m.                                220
Oct 28 7:30 a.m.                                170
Oct 28 9:00 a.m.                                307
Oct 28 11:00 a.m.                              297
Oct 28    _____     _ _____   6:30 p.m.____________     _      113

Adaptive Faith Formation
Each child is unique with his or her own special talents and
abilities. When a child has special needs, it’s even more im-
portant to teach to a child’s strengths in helping them
learn and grow in faith. We offer families Adaptive Finding
God – Faith Formation for Children in Grades 1-8 with Au-
tism and Special Needs. Adaptive Finding God provides the
tools and guidance to help all children participate in their
faith. Adaptive Learning Kits are available to help prepare
children receive the Sacraments of First Reconciliation, First
Eucharist and Confirmation. Contact Kris Jensen for addi-
tional information on Adaptive Faith Formation.

A Pilgrimage to Italy
is scheduled for June 5th thru June 14, 2019. We leave from
Fargo, continue through Chicago and arrive in Rome. We
have scheduled stops in Siena, Florence, and Assisi. We will
spend 5 nights in Rome looking at sites of the Roman empire
Coliseum, Pantheon, Trevi Fountain and an in-depth look at
the Holy Sites of the Catholic Church, St Peter’s, Vatican
Museum, Catacombs and Sistine Chapel. Tours, sightseeing,
and leisure time are built into the trip… We will have time to
sample local cuisine at leisure. Two meals are provided each
day.  The trip includes the opportunity for daily mass and a
Papal audience at St Peters.  Fr. Chuck Huck will serve as the
Spiritual Director for the Pilgrimage. Our travel partner is
Worldstrides. For details and cost information regarding the
trip visit the website and enter the provided Tour ID.
www.worldstrides.org/register, Trip ID: 167852 OR you can
contact Fr. Chuck at 218-441-4901.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Leaders are need-
ed during the 9:00 AM Mass. Leaders will be grouped in
teams of two or could lead as a family.  Leaders are assigned

a weekend a month (or less depending upon
how many leaders we have) to lead a group of
Kindergarten and First graders who attend the
9:00 Mass in making the Sunday Gospel read-

ing relevant to their lives and experiences.  Children’s Liturgy
of the Word leaders must be available at the beginning of
Mass to lead the children out of Mass following the opening
prayer and return the children to Mass after the Prayers of
the Faithful.  Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 for additional
information.

Cooks Needed for Newman Club
Fabulously famous, flavorful & favorite family recipe? The
Newman Club would like to sample your family recipes! We
are looking for cooks who are willing to share their talents
with about 15 young adults/college students on Tuesday or
Sunday evenings. Sign up is easy. Go to SignUp Genius at:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080B44AFAC2BA5FC1-
meals - OR – contact (leave msg for) Nancy at 218-441-
4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org.

It’s hard to believe, but our first quarter of school ended
this week! We celebrated All Saints Day with Mass, and
watched the Kindergarteners go marching in dressed as
Saints. We are collecting items for the Bemidji Community
Food Shelf’s “Stuff A Truck”. Donations can be left in the
Parish or School Office.
Thursday, Nov. 8: Conferences, No School
Friday, Nov. 9: No School
Wednesday, Nov. 14: Picture Retake Day (Picture Day for

those 6th graders and Pre-K M,W, F students who did not
get their picture taken on the original picture day.
Stuff-A-Truck pick up

Thursday, Nov. 15: School Thanksgiving Meal
Saturday, Nov. 17: Turkey Bingo. 6:45-8:30 PM in the

Social Hall.
Wednesday-Friday, Nov. 21-23: No School. Happy

Thanksgiving!

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL

Help us serve others as we serve you?
The Newman Club will be serving hospitality
after Masses on November 18. Would you
please consider financial support for our mis-
sion trip this spring break, March 10-16, 2019?

Your donations will allow us to serve meals & work in shel-
ters operated by Mother Teresa’s Missionaries of Charity &
the Camillus House.

Beginning Experience
Are You Divorced, Widowed, Separated? "Beginning Experi-
ence" is a support program offered by the Catholic Church
and open to divorced and widowed people of all faiths, or no
faith.  A Beginning Experience Weekend will be offered at
Maryvale, Valley City ND, Nov. 16-18, 2018.  For more infor-
mation contact Vickie 701-866-5682 or Val 218-415-0101, or
leave a message at 701-277-8784.  See also the website:
www.beginningexperience-Easternnd.org<http://
www.beginningexperience-Easternnd.org>

Ride Request
We have a French teacher at the Concordia Language Villag-
es that would like a ride to Sunday evening Mass. Contact
the Parish Office if you can assist once or twice a month…



BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
St. Philip’s School continues to collect Box
Tops for Education. For every 50 Box Tops
turned in, our school gets $5! Just imagine the
impact that could make if every one of our
parishioners saved Box Tops for St. Philip’s! Simply drop
them in the tub on the shelf in the east entrance of the
church. Thank you!

ARE YOU REGISTERED WITH THE PARISH?
There are many parishioners who have been attending St.
Philip’s Parish for years and did not know that there is an
official registration process. If you have not received any
mailings or other correspondence from us, there is a good
possibility that you are not yet registered with the parish.
Please stop by the Parish Office any weekday, or by the
Information Station on the weekends to fill out a simple
card. Thank you!

Beloved Father, remind us today that there is no truth
but you. Do not let us fall prey to the evil one’s lie that we
may choose death.  Remind us right now that you, who cre-
ated all life, are in control of all life, and let us know right
now that you who created all life, are in control of all life,
and let us choose life always.

Father, please let us hear your voice more today than
yesterday.  Keep lighting the pathway home, for us and for
all who participate in this 40 Days for Life campaign.

Father, we’re on our way.  Through Jesus Christ our
Lord, amen.

Devotional prayer from 40daysforlife.com.

“And ‘to love him with all your heart, with all your un-
derstanding, with all your strength, and to love your
neighbor as yourself’ is worth more than all the burnt
offerings and sacrifices.” MARK 12:33
Of all the gifts that God gives us the one He wants the most
is our heart. He wants us to share out of love, not out of
obligation. Using our talent in parish ministry and contrib-
uting money to support our parish mission is important,
but it’s more important to spend time in prayer with God
daily and discern how He is calling us to be generous with
all of our gifts. Not just the visible ones, but  the invisible
ones like love, mercy and forgiveness.

Helping Hands
The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for
this help you must be unable to do the work yourself and
have no one to assist you. We have a number of Knights
with various skills who are on call to help with these pro-
jects. The project must be at your primary residence and
you will be required to sign a waiver of release. If there is
any cost for materials it will be the responsibility of the par-
ty receiving  the services to pay for them. Every effort will
be made to keep costs down. There will be no labor charge
for the service. If the party wishes to donate to the Knights
for the service, the donations will go to a charitable cause.
For more information or to schedule to have this service,
please contact either Pat Welch at 444-5859 or Rick Coe at
751-9695.Stuff A Truck

Marketplace Food & Drug, The Bemidji Pioneer, and Paul
Bunyan Broadcasting are sponsoring the 27th annual Stuff
A Truck event to help fill the Bemidji Community Food
Shelf. Last year an amount of 15,499 pounds of needed
items were donated by Bemidji area school students and
our community.

Once again your help is needed with this most worthwhile
endeavor. Please drop off your donations on Friday, Nov 16
or Saturday, Nov 17 at the semi-truck parked at Market-
place Food & Drug in the Westridge Mall. Students from St.
Philip’s School will also be collecting food items for Stuff A
Truck, so you can drop off non-perishable food at the Par-
ish or School Offices.

“Stuff A Truck” and help the Bemidji Community Food Shelf
replenish their shelves for the busy holiday season.

Children’s Bulletins
Hey kids— We are now providing a weekly bulletin just for
you to take home! You can find them in the wood cubby by
the doors leading into the Sanctuary.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of November 10/11

5:30 PM
Thirty-second Sunday

in Ordinary Time

7:30 AM
Thirty-second Sunday

in Ordinary Time

9:00 AM
Thirty-second Sunday

in Ordinary Time

11:00 AM
Thirty-second Sunday

in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Dan Shea Megan Kvidt Maryhelen Chadwick

LECTOR Joanna Ferraro (1)
Cheryl Christlieb (2)

Carol Schneider (1)
Sue Bruns (2)

Cheryl Larson  (1)
HELP NEEDED (2)

Carol Rettinger (1)
Marcia Fivizzani (2)

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Darla Sathre Deacon Kermit Erickson Sue Hengel

ALTAR SERVER

Helen Bartlett (Mentor)
Kolter Braunhausen
Gabriel Morin

Tommy Ness
Jack McCrady (Mentor)

(sub req.)
Henry McCrady  (sub req.)

Gabriel Morin
Nicholas Youso (Mentor)
HELP NEEDED

Mali McLean
Zoey Headlee
Matthew Winkle

CAPTAIN Flavia Sagedahl Patti Van Camp Stephen Steele Susie Balstad

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
Kell Lovell
Mary Dufault
HELP NEEDED
Marsha Stebe
Marleen Webb
HELP NEEDED

HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Dan Shea
Shirley Skon
Walter Schuiling
Cynthia Haskin (sub req.)
Joan Klobe

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Sue Lucas
Pat Welch
Dan Walter
Sue Young
Theresa Steele
Elizabeth Mathews
Rose Fagerstrom
Nicole Kieson

Jamie Hoffman
Renae Donaghue
Carol Rettinger
Cathy Lalli
Marcia Larson
Rita Lauderbaugh
Mary Herried
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Mary Jo Christenson
HELP NEEDED
Terri Chmielewski
David Narlock

Jim Gavin
Gary Bruns
D.J. Bakken
HELP NEEDED

Cooper Malkowski
Kirk Malkowski
Leo Mathews
Ron Arel

Bob McCalip
Hank Imsande
Mike Doty
Barbara Fitzgerald

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Angela Ness
Coleen Wiltse

Mickie Coe
Eleanor Morin
Bob Aitken
Rick Coe

Tracy Wright
Marcia Larson
Barbara Fitzgerald
Karen Schaar

GREETER Sophia Morin
Susan Burlingame

Jerry Sathre
HELP NEEDED

Sophia Morin
Amy Haskell

Wanda Doty
Nancy Lauderbaugh

INFORMATION
STATION

Angel Krigbaum Mary Luethmers Rita Lauderbaugh
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